
 
HILL END PUBLIC SCHOOL - 154 YEARS OF EDUCATION 

 

 

 
The Golden Quill 

Term 2 Week 8 
20th June 2025 

Term 2 Topic 
The human body 

CALENDAR 

 

 

                  
   
Congratulations this week, firstly to all the students who have 

moved closer to,  or achieved a personal learning goal.  

Our school prides itself on academic achievement and our  

goal getter’ students certainly are stars! 

Goal Getters 
Alex, Chelsea, Adalyn, Imogen, Hudson, Sage, Ethan, Odin  

and Archer.  

Well done also to our newest student Indiana for setting her first 

goals – studying well and enjoying school. 

Bumps, burns, bites and stings! 
Our study of the human body has been quite an adventure.  

This week the students learnt how to treat burns and fractures! 

We might have some future SES, ambo’s or doctors in  

the classroom. 

Public Speaking 
Today our students are away in Mudgee competing in the annual 

MSSN Public Speaking competition. Public speaking can be such 

a scary thing to do and I am so very proud of all the students in 

preparing, practicing and trying their very best.   

Good luck to them all! 

School grounds 
I’d like to conclude this week by thanking both Sarah and Mathew 

for their work on the school grounds. They are a picture, and I 

know the children enjoy playing in a school that is well cared for. 

Thank you both. 

JUNE 

Athletics  

Carnival 

2 

Last Day 

Term 2 

4 

First Day 

Term 3 

22 

ATTACHMENTS 

 Bathurst Library 

        Newsletter 

 Lunchbox  Recipe 

JULY 

Public 

Speaking 

20 

 

Sage Imogen 

Archer Hudson 

Alex 

Odin 
Ethan 

Chelsea Adalyn 

   GOALS! 



        
 

Bathurst Library 

Van Visit 

Novel Study 
By Chelsea Mobbs 

Blurb 

Book Title 
The Land of Lost Things 

Author: Andy  Griffiths 

Do you like to go on adventures?  

Well this book is about a land of lost things. 

A boy named David loses his rabbit foot. He goes with his 

friend, away from his home, far away, into the enormous 

forest. Will he find the rabbit foot? 

Setting 
In my story called “Land of lost things” they go into a  

forest, deep, deep into the west. 

On the way trees were on the forest floor. Trees were  

rolling off the cliffs, so many dead trees down there. 

The forest is dark with lots of bark on the floor and leaves 

on the ground. The forest is like a maze! It has so many 

trees, the trees are whistling, with leaves falling down. 

There are lots of branches on the forest floor. 

To be continued…. 

 

Art with Mr G 



 

 

 Adalyn, Imogen,  

        Hudson, Sage, Ethan,  

Archer and Odin 

  Shine Like Lissy Day 
On Wednesday the students and teachers all wore their  

brightest clothing in memory of Melissa George and to raise 

funds for the Leukaemia Foundation. 

Everyone made a donation and $500 was raised which will be 

given to the Foundation. 

Thankyou to the Parents/Carers for supporting this event and 

donating. Your donation will help towards research and  

supporting  patients and their families while they are dealing 

with leukaemia and other blood disorders. 

 

Topic Studies 
 The students have finished their 

topic studies dive into the skeletal 

system and the muscular system. 

They are now looking at the  

cardiovascular system. 

The students have been  

learning about the way the heart 

pumps blood around their bodies.  

They have learnt about how 

valves help the blood to return to 

the heart. 

The models purchased for the 

school from the Variety Club  

donation have been a great help 

to the students learning about the 

human body this term. 



HEALTH CLINIC NEWS 
Hill End Clinic will be open on  

Monday 9.30—3pm 

Wednesday 9.30—11  

Friday 9.30 –3pm 

The next Doctors clinic will be Tuesday 1st July 2025 

For Doctor appointments please book in at Ochre Medical Centre: 63319444 

Community Nurse Lisa Mallard’s new work mobile number is: 0403 087 198.  

Hill End Health Clinic landline 6337 8263 

Please support our Community Nurse Lisa Mallard and the Hill End Clinic. 

 
facebook.com/

Two weeks ago the school was 

visited by the Lions Club for 

student eye screening. 

We are lucky to have this  

service as it helps to identify 

eye problems that may  

otherwise be overlooked. 

 


